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Annual Congregational Meeting
of Camrose Church of God
Wednesday, May 18, 2016

OUR VISION:
We live to be transformed by
the Christ who makes our
every encounter count.



This report contains

-The Annual Report (as presented to the congregation on May 18, 2016
-The draft Budget
-The Financial Statements (unaudited)
-summary of proposed ByLaw changes
-the revised bylaws as presented to the congregation on May 18, 2016



AGENDA
Camrose Church of God
Annual Congregational Meeting
May 18, 2016

ALLELUIA!
e Call to worship (call to order)
e Song
e Devotional thoughts — Pastor Manfred
e Acknowledging our Service Together (Roll Call)
L ]

Minutes of 2015 Annual Meeting (see appendix 1)
Minutes of Special called Meeting-2016-06-04 (see appendix 2)

1. Here’s How God Has Been Transforming Us
a. Leadership Team Chairperson report — Theo Stad
b. Pastors
-Pastor Brian Krushel’s report
-Pastoral review report-Les Harrison, Beth Jarrett
-Pastor Manfred’s report
c. Ministries reports
I.  Youth report — Shannon Boller & Beth Jarrett
Il.  Worship report — Debbie Smeaton’s report
Il.  CARE Team report — Pastor Brian Krushel
IV.  BIBLE SNOOPS report— Nola Hutchinson’s report
V. Mission Planning Report
d. Leader-Connect Delegates Report
e. Auditors report — separate document
f. Financial statement — separate document
g. Bylaws — from John Bruneau - separate document
h. Maintenance Committee report — Ken Robinson

2. Here’s How We Believe God Wants To Transform Us
a. Ministries in the coming year

I.  CrossFit for Kids — Children’s Summer Outreach Camp
Il.  Women’s ministry

. Men’s ministry

IV. A weekend with John and Eloise Bergen

V.  New Staff Position

VI.  Facilities



3. Here Are The Leaders We’'ll Be Praying For As They Lead Us
a. Ballot of leaders to be elected/ratified
a) Leadership Team
b) Nominating Committee
¢) Leader-Connect Delegates

4, Here are the resources we believe that will be needed
a. Budget - vote
b. Bylaws —vote

AMEN...
Expressions of Gratitude
Motion to destroy ballots
Motion to adjourn
Closing act of worship — communion — Pastor Brian Krushel

Appendix
1. 2015 Annual Congregational Meeting Minutes (2016-05-14)
2. Special Called Congregational Meeting Minutes (2016-06-04)
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1. Here’s How God Has Been Transforming Us

Leadership Team Chairperson’s Report

Theo Stad

Greetings and Blessings! What a year it has been. We have been so blessed with many wonderful changes and
gifts from our Father. It is often overwhelming to witness and reflect on all He has provided for us on a daily basis, and to
see His hand of providence throughout the years. When we do, one cannot help but be reminded of the faithfulness of
our God! In spite of our deeds, He continues to watch over us, forgive us, and provide for our every need.

There are many things to be thankful for again. We have been blessed with the addition of the Boller family and
they have wasted no time in fully immersing themselves into our lives with their passion for serving God. We are blessed
to have a willing servant heart in our church family, where many are using their talents and gifts to serve the body.

In the area of missions we are seeing some beautiful growth. July 2016 will see a team of 16 going to Uganda to
be part of the work that Tim and Colleen Stevenson have been involved with for many years already. There are so many
wishing to be involved in missions that several will be preparing to go instead to Haiti where we are hoping to begin a
revolving ministry as well. Whenever teams are in preparation to serve outside of our community, the effect is that they
often begin working within their own community and this is the 3™ area of missions that may develop as well.

We have seen the beginning of a Maintenance committee who are willingly shouldering the burden of caring and
planning for the needs of the building and grounds. We have seen many new faces among us during worship and our
family grows with every new encounter.

Not all experiences are without difficulty throughout the year however; as we remember those we have lost. The
unexpected passing of our friend John Howard is just one example. Whenever there is pain in our lives, often God is
preparing us for change, preparing us to get stretched, preparing us to step out of our comfort zones and serve in new
capacities. New doors open up as we transition through life. When God calls us home or calls us to different areas of
service in this life we need to be obedient, but also carefully listening for His voice to guide us through the changes.

We thank Diane Carlson for her time of service with us as Minister of Worship, and now, with her departure from
our ministry staff, we get to take the time to listen. To listen so that we ensure that we are involved in the areas of life
that God is involved with. To examine the needs of our Church family and begin the process of filling those needs.

There are so many who serve us each day, and some that we never see. Let us take the time to show our
appreciation for those who joyfully give of themselves to make our journey a better one. As seen by the list on the wall by
the welcome center, there are many areas in which your brothers and sisters are active. In addition to that, there are
many many areas and silent ministries occurring that often we don’t think or hear about. To mention a few, those prayer
warriors among us who speak over our lives, those who quietly give when they think no-one is watching, those who
encourage and bless others with a kind word. These make God smile, and we thank you for being part of our family!

The youth and children’s ministries are in great hands currently and we are working towards more permanent
solutions for this very important aspect of our congregational life. We are so grateful for those who give so much time in
assisting with preparing our children for their walk of faith, as well as the training in walking with others in their
community. This ministry is not only an internal one, but also an external and eternal one.



A special thank you goes to all the members of the Leadership Team. The selfless service that is witnessed in the
hearts of those who continue to serve the church family in this role is very heart warming. The growth of many as we learn
to put aside agenda’s and personal desires, and seek to live out our vision of being “transformed by the Christ who makes
every encounter count” is truly transformational. The team is constantly transforming, always seeking to put God’s will
front and center of all we do. As we move forward with all the discernment required for all that is on the table ahead of
us in the coming months, please take a moment to pray for those on the team. Pray that our hearts remain on Him who
does all the transforming. Pray that our hearts remain on Him who is able to make all of our lives count. Pray that in spite
of our weaknesses, Gods will and glory will be reflected in the decisions that are forthcoming.

There are several areas in our church life that we are concentrating on over the next little while. We are looking
at the current vacancy on the staff and re-evaluating the needs of the church body to ensure that we capture the whole
picture before proceeding. We are so grateful for all who have so willingly stepped up to fill the gap.

On a different note, even though we called and added a new Pastor to our staff, we have been so blessed
financially, that not only have we met the budget, but we have exceeded the expected giving for the fiscal year! This is a
fantastic indicator of a congregation that loves God, a congregation that is united in serving a Living God, a congregation
that believes in the ministry that is unfolding.

Truly God is great! It is such a privilege to serve Him. Let us never forget that we live in a church body that is loaded
with talent and love. Let us never forget that we are called to share our gifts and talents with the body of Christ. Let us
never forget that we are not here for our own benefit, but for God’s glory. Let us give of ourselves in the coming year so
that the whole church, the whole community, knows that we are in love with an almighty King!

Your servant,

Theo Stad



Lead Pastor’s Report

2016 Annual Congregational Meeting

A Year Like No Other

Greetings All
Thanks for taking a few moments to read these thoughts. I’'m honoured to share them. You’re an amazing congregation,

gifted in so many ways. You care deeply for one another and for the community into which God has placed us.
Over the past year we have celebrated:

¢ The arrival of the Boller family and the beginning of Pastor Manfred’s ministry

e The growth of our youth ministry — multiple leaders and prayer partnerships

e The dedications of 4 babies

o The weddings of 2 couples

e The lives of 5 people who passed away

e Three years of Diane Carlson’s leadership as our Minister of Worship

e The heartwarming testimonies of many who have shared “God moments” during our worship services

e The spiritual pilgrimages of the many who have shared their story at Brunch Bunch

e The start up of a Women'’s Ministry team and several engaging initiatives (with more to come in the next few
months

e The experiment we have called “Life Application Huddles” following our Sunday morning worship services

e | personally celebrate the opportunity you continue to bless me with to serve as chaplain to the Camrose Police

Service and the Jr. A Kodiaks hockey team. We have seen God orchestrate numerous encounters that count in
these settings.



The Coming Year
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: We are looking forward to what God has in store for us as we pray further into our mission: We live to be

transformed by the Christ who makes our every encounter count. We want to let this be our measure for any and all
ministries we start and/or terminate. It should guide how we plan mission trips, spend our money, maintain ou r
building inside and out, plan our worship services and the teaching content of our bible studies, sermons, youth
programs, children’s ministries, etc. The questions we will ask of all we do:

“Will this decision lead to our spiritual transformation?”

“Will this equip us for encounters that count for God’s Kingdom?”

“Will this staffing decision bring us closer to God’s unique call on our church?”
As the new members settle in to the Leadership Team, the whole team will spend a weekend at a prayer and planning
retreat May 27-28. Time will be devoted to building trust with one another, deepening our vulnerabilities to the Holy
Spirit and to each other, and setting plans for the coming year.
A few plans we have in place | want to lift up for our prayerful support are as follows:
August 15-18 ~ A new approach to Children’s VBS: “Camrose Church of God CrossFit for Kids.” This will be a ¥%-day faith-
based gym and fitness experience for children ages 7-11 years. It will be held away from our church building and will be
open to children of our church and the community.
Sept. 15-18 — Forgiveness and Reconciliation Weekend with John and Eloise Bergen. Events are being planned for us
within the church as well as for our community. These dear people have such a powerful message that we want to “give
them as a gift” to our community. We have tentatively booked the Peter and Jeanne Lougheed Performing Arts Centre
for An Evening with the Bergens on Friday, September 16.

By the Numbers

This past year has been one of rebuilding in terms of worship attendance and financial giving.
Overall average annual worship attendance for this past 3 years:

Last year: 174

Year before: 172

Year before that: 174

Donations over this past 3 years per week has been as follows:
Last year: $7,714.63
Year before: $7,496.90
Year before that: $7,295.50

In view of the challenging economic times many are facing, this is truly commendable. We thank God for enabling to
meet our budgetary commitments a month prior to year-end!
(My thanks to Louise Louis for providing these statistics for us.)

Thanks!

As | conclude this brief report | want to thank the members of the Leadership Team for their commendable
service over the year. We have face some significant challenges but as we have been “Pursuing God’s Will
Together” (title of our text for the year) God has brought us into a place of personal and corporate
transformation. | look ahead with anticipation of what God will say and do in the next years of our life
together.

- Pastor Brian Krushel



Connecting Pastor Report
Pastor Manfred Boller

We live to be transformed by the Christ, who makes our every encounter count.

Each one of us, in our own unique and personal way, judges how this Statement rings true for him or her personally.
What do we hear individually and corporately? What does that statement change for us, if anything, in how we live our
life tomorrow?

Roman 12:2 “And do not conform to the present world system, but be transformed by the renewal of your mind, so as
to sense for yourselves what is the good and acceptable and perfect will of God.” Each and every day we make decisions
that reflect our values, that move us either closer to a life of virtue or vice. We face decisions whether to be greedy or
generous, self-centred or self-giving, condemning or forgiving, cursing or blessing, conforming to the values of this
world or being continually transformed by the values of the Kingdom of God. That is my prayer for us, that we are being
transformed more and more into the likeness of the One who gave His life not to condemn us but to safe us.

First and foremost, | want to thank God for the special peaple of the Church of God at Camrose, and to thank, you who
make this a special and unique place.

As your Connecting Pastor | do well to recognize that each one of you is unique and that each of you has a unique place
within the family of God. An important part of my responsibility is therefore to listen to God and you with regard to how
| can connect you better to the body, be it through ministry involvement or simply listening. But that also means how
can | help you to get better connected to the purpose that God has for you here among His people, the church.

In order to get a better understanding of who you are as congregation, | have been working on a variety of projects
during the past few month. Beside reading a bunch of books, reports and the By-laws, | attended in no particular order
almost all Leadership meetings. It is during these meetings that an intentional mutual mentoring relationship is being
developed that will help both younger and older leaders and those yet to come to the forefront to develop their full
potential for the kingdom. How that will look outside of the LT in the future | am not sure yet. Perhaps one on one or in
a smaller group that meets occasionally.

 would do injustice not to mention the departing of John Howard, not only as the secretary of the LT but also as
a brother and a friend in progress. He and | had several lunches together or simply met at his place of work to talk over
some church business, particularly policy stuff, but we did not shy away from more personal issues. His wise council
allowed me to allow myself more time to get a deeper understanding of the personality of the church, its narrative. As |
continue to miss him it is my prayer that | will heed his advise to work from my strength while inviting people into my
weaknesses.

During one of the LT meetings we spent a day of listening and the above statement, perhaps vision for the church is the
result. A similar statement can be made with regard to the By-Laws Committee where we rewrote and updated some
paragraphs to bring it in alignment with the regulatory body and to make it somewhat easier to function as a church.

Having said that, certain challenges with regard to some important ways we have expressed our faith in the past
have become apparent — Benevolent, Baby-Gifts, and Bursaries to mention a few. Getting clarity on how we continue to
care for one another and the stranger is part of my goals.

As this also affects the Finance Committee, the Chair and | are looking forward to an enhanced Finance Committee with
two more members added, which will allow us to tackle some of the challenges of an increased budget and ministries.



i don’t want to forget to thank Les Harrison for serving in the role of Treasurer while looking forward to the new
appointee. Perhaps here it is appropriate to thank all our volunteers, helpers, servers and co-workers for the giving of
themselves.

All the while | found time, though not enough, to have coffee, milk shakes, sodas and the occasional donut with a
number of you, getting to know you better.

Thank you for your time and sharing with me. | hope to become a better listener in the future.

As | find my place within the structure of Sunday morning, | am learning more and more to appreciate the depth and
breath of gifts given on a Sunday morning. Not just of our musicians, but also in people who grow spiritually , be it one
of our greeters or elsewhere. Yet not for this reason is Sunday my highlight of the week. Seeing you and speaking with
but a few of you, time allows not for much more, providing me with a brief glimpse of the future. As we as the Bollers
are settling in more and more | realize the gift of belonging, something we hope we can extend to you all. In all this { am
being reminded that we don’t come together to be invoived in programs but some come looking for an anchor, others
for a sense of purpose in their lives, still others for a safe space to share their stories, a place to be with others, to
belong.

| attended the Leader-Connect meeting in Canmore with the topic of Human Trafficking, a sad truth that happens even
in Camrose. | also attended one or two meetings with the Pastors here in Camrose and made some close contacts with
two of them.

| connected with our Youth Ministry through some input into the initial direction Beth and Shannon have articulated
with regard to objectives, goals and the necessary means for ministry to happen. | am grateful for their willingness to
listen to me when | talk about money and they are talking about people. | would also like to express my thanks to Aimee
and Ashley as well as Colleen McKinstry for their time invested in our youth and the youth God has sent to us. As well as
Jodi, Michael, Joel Harrison and Jarron Schultz who have all served through the year as small group youth leaders.
Weekly our Youth Ministry is reaching beyond our own churches body and is cultivating relationships and disciples.

Recently | attended a discipleship workshop (3days) in Edmonton together with a team from the youth. This provided a
frame work for discipleship and mission. Through Canadian Church of God Ministry, | am part of a group of pastors that
meets regularly via computer screen for personal growth and self-evaluation. | have worked on several documents for
the LT regarding policies and guidelines, as these are in process they are not yet print worthy. That doesn’t mean it did
not take some time for me to get my head around to formulate them.

Further, | began the process of Credentialing with the Church of God which brings with it monthly meetings with a
mentoring pastor, some reading assignments (10 books | believe) as well as some reflective writing. This also entails a
course of “Distinctive” of the Church of God” that will take me away for a week in May.

That brings me to Diane Carlson. Although | had not much time to get to know her as “paid” staff, | am looking forward
to working with her as she and other women are developing a ministry for women. Although the details are still in
development it is clear to me that this ministry may need some time to find shape but is needed and needs our support.
Although we have currently two women’s groups coming together (Bible study) and there might be some overlap in who
attends what, the focus is mentoring and discipleship.

Finally, and perhaps the most important time | have spent was in getting to know Pastor Brian better, his heart beat, his
dreams for the church, his involvement in the community as well as who he is as a person. It is, as you perhaps
appreciate, an adjustment for both of us as we learn together, listen together, finding together our unique roles, Brian
as Senior Pastor but with a helper, me as a helper who has a Senior Pastor, | can learn from for the betterment of the
congregation.

10



All this and more takes time and energy and | like to finish my report to highlight three distinctive goals | have for the
future. The first one is to listen better to what God is telling you with regard to the different needs of the church and
how | can come along side your hearing and connect you with others who hear something similar. Here comes to mind
the nursery. A place that compared to the sanctuary is rather tiny but | believe a window to who we are. | hope to have
soon after the annual meeting an ad hoc meeting in the nursery to meet everyone who sees the potential within this
place. Secondly, Augustana. | have began to develop some connections with staff on a personal level as well as around
“Restorative Justice.” A topic where we as church can speak into but also still learn. Also several of us are working there
and perhaps we can from there develop intentionally a friendship with some of the students, a mission field arriving in
Camrose each year. Finally, connecting, as | continue to connect with Pastor Brian intentionally as well as the
Leadership Team, to grow stronger as a team | don’t want to miss out on Louise and Steven as we plan, pray, play, and
participate together in God’s work through us together.

Because He calls us friends
Pastor Manfred Boller

YOUTH Report
Shannon Boller/Beth Jarrett

Where we started: | just want to begin with a small recap of where we started. CCOG has had Youth Ministry in various
forms in the past, we want to recognize and thank the many students, parents and leaders who have built into a culture
of valuing our Students and seeking to disciple them. Beth Jarrett and | had a conversation late last August, recognizing
a need for continued leadership within this area and we saw an opportunity that we felt God could use us in. Leaders
already existed within the Youth ministry who had strengths in one-on-one and small group settings. Beth and | felt we
could provide the administrative backing and support them in what they already did and do best. The Leadership Team
affirmed our proposal that was presented to them last fall.

GOAL: To glorify God by making Disciples

Objective #1
Disciple youth to a meaningful, active and growing relationship with God.

Actions:
- twice monthly bible study small groups we have used “Not-a-Fan” and “To Save a Life” as our formal
curriculum, augmented with some additional Bible Studies
-YC Participation, 19 students and 8 leaders will attend this event May 27-29, 2016
-FrostOver Retreat participation 5 students and 3 leaders attended this event put on by the Youth Task
Force of CCOGM in January 2016
-Special Worship Night, Bruce Rawling provide a concert and message in February 2016
-Sunday morning youth huddle, Dean Jarrett has lead this time with Youth and extended the application
and challenge of Sunday Morning Messages
-Prayer partner Program, we currently have 29 Students partnered with Prayer Partners who were also
invited to 2 games nights and Christmas Craft event
*Purchased bibles for 2 new believers and partnered them up with youth leaders with the purpose of
building a discipleship relationship.
*Youth leaders met with a few youth for coffee outside of youth events with the purpose of building
relationship.
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Objective #2
Equip youth for an outward focused faith life; create a hunger to reach into the world.

Actions:

-regular monthly fun events, encouraging youth to bring friends, we have attended the 2 WEM
Waterpark and Galaxyland fun events put on by Sherwood Park Alliance Church, both events were well
attended with the addition of many youth friends coming along.

-Agape Feast, following Easter we asked our students to consider inviting someone to Youth who they
felt they have been led to reach out to, our feast was enjoyed by approximately 30 students that night,
we were blessed by their willingness to take up the challenge, to take a risk and to intentionally reach
out.

-partnering with other local youth groups for joint events: December 2015 City Wide Christmas Party &
May 2016 Amazing Race Youth Edition

-Sunday morning Huddle.

*"To Save a Life” study was very much focused on reaching out to others.

Objective #3
Develop deeper relationships amongst youth.

Actions:

-Regular Friday night get-togethers. Our hope has been to provide a regular, dependable and

challenging environment where Youth feel comfortable to invite new friends but to also get to know and
love one another.

-Sunday morning huddles.

-Fun events.

-Youth Retreat.

-Encourage sharing of personal testimonies with each other.

Objective #4
Create ownership in our youth & make the youth visible within the ministries of our church.

Actions:

-Progressive Dinner, Fall 2015, 5 Congregation Families opened their homes to host a segment of our

progressive dinner, we encouraged meaningful discussion with an emphasis of the youth and hosts
getting to know one another

-participation in service via; worship, sharing of personal stories/testimonies, Fall 2015 we had one
Youth Focused service, this would be nice to establish as an intentional opportunity for the congregation
to get to know Students and build bridges further

-provide an avenue for youth to have input into their

youth program, we recently (April 2016) did a survey to gain feedback, however we would like to find a
more ongoing method of receiving their input and contribution

- Regular slide shows of youth events at Sunday

morning service. Louise has assisted us in this, but honestly it is something that takes way more time to
do well then we have had to do it. *so we let this one slide

Objective #5
Develop deeper relationships between youth and congregation.

Actions:

-Mentorship/prayer partner program. “Adopt a Youth”. *provided 3 opportunities for partners to meet
and spend time together
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Objective #6

-Travelling/progressive supper.
-January Games Night, Congregation invited

Train and Equip Leader’s for Ministry

-CLBI Youth Ministry Course 4 leaders attend this course in Fall 2015
-Discipleship & Mission 3DM Training Workshop, 4 Youth Leaders along with Pastor Manfred attended
this April 2016

Areas we still want to investigate:

-potential outreach partners: Mustard Seed, Open Door, Neighbour Aid.

-Wilderness/Discipleship Experience for Student Leaders for Grades 9-12

-Recommendations and Encouragement for Student involvement in the EMERGE CCOGM mentorship of
leaders program

-Youth Retreat or Conference other then YC, perhaps we can find an opportunity that would better fit
the spiritual formation emphasis

-considering moving YOUTH to a different night of the week / different format

-Introduce youth to the church via video clips at the

beginning of service.

-provide a space for youth to make their own. (ie. Lighthouse facelift).

-Chili cook-off in teams with mentors/prayer partners.

-Slide/video show at services.

Support tools utilized by Youth Ministry:

-snacks, rides, support and encouragement from Parents and Youth Friends

-lap top access and projection equipment (used regularly Friday nights)

-Technical Support from Steven and occasional equipment training

-Administrative support from Louise, regular requests of printing, bulletin updates, scheduling of
facilities and meetings, etc.

-Church facility space, we feel it would benefit the Youth Ministry of CCOG significantly to have a
defined space within the Church (or Lighthouse with updates), on an average Friday night we use the
Fellowship Hall, Kitchen, Lounge, bathrooms, Youth Office, Foyer, we require comfortable and casual
seating (couches, beanbag chairs etc) for approximately 25+ people

-As many curriculums that are available to us change in their technology requirements, we are pressed
to keep up and to be able to utilize these tools, many curriculums no longer come with a DVD and
Leaders Guide but rather require an internet connection and Smart board (to utilize the interactive
nature of materials). Right Now Media is one such tool we will aim to use more in the future, it is a
“netflix” style of Bible study material and training resources

CRITICALLY IMPORTANT COMMENTS THOUGH BURIED IN A REPORT ALREADY LONG:

The Youth Ministry that takes place at CCOG, is the Camrose Church of God’s ministry, we are not a separate group that
shares a building, we have a special opportunity for a temporary phase of our Students lives to actively shape and
influence their future through spiritual formation and discipleship, let us not miss this special opportunity.

* We have a mission opportunity every single Friday night when students from all sorts of backgrounds choose to spend
their time with us, let us not miss this special opportunity.

*Students are open and willing to engage with deep, risky and challenging topics, let us not miss this special opportunity.
*We have a developing team of willing leaders who need more called leaders to join them, let us not miss this special

opportunity.

*Pastor Brian, Pastor Manfred and the Leadership Team have supported and encouraged us and this Ministry
immensely, let us not miss this special opportunity to say

THANK-YOU!!!

Please PRAY, PRAY, PRAY for our students and this ministry.
13



ROLES AND RESPONSIBILILITIES

Perhaps you will notice a significant focus with Objective 6 to train and equip leaders for Youth Ministry. This past year
all of the leadership within this area of ministry were volunteers giving significantly of their time and energy because of a
calling to this ministry. We believe it is essential for lay leaders or staff leadership to be equipped and encouraged
regularly to be effective. Should the Leadership see the opportunity to consider some staff resources in the area of
Youth Ministry we would love to engage in that conversation and feel that we have stabilized the Youth Ministry which
is set to grow and impact Camrose and beyond, further resources for leadership development and possible staff would
build on this. This is a key area of evangelistic focus, discipleship building and transformation within Camrose Church of
God.

YOUTH PROGRAM COORDINATORS:
Beth Jarrett & Shannon Boller

SUNDAY MORNING HUDDLE LEADER:
Dean Jarrett

SMALL GROUP LEADERS: (Without these gifted, enthusiastic and all around awesome Servants, Youth on a Friday night
would not have happened, thank you for your dedication and sacrifice!)
Girls (Jr High gr 6-8, Sr High 9-12):
Colleen McKinstry , Ashley Stad, Aimee Ngalula, Jodi Harrison
Boys (Jr & Sr High together due to small numbers):
Jarren Schultz, Joel Harrison, Michael Harrison

We thank all our leaders who invested this year. At this point several of them are either unsure or have communicated that
they will not be involved next year .
We will require at least 4 more actively involved volunteers called to youth ministry for the fall 2016.

WHO, WHEN AND WHERE?

WHO? Youth grades 6-12 are invited.
WHEN? Every Friday night. 2 Fridays of the month will be for small
group study ending with large group fun. One Friday a month we will aim to have a Just for fun event. And the
remaining Friday of the month we hope to partner with another youth group or other outward focused activity.
WHERE? At the church

Prepared by Shannon Boller
Respectfully and Humbly Submitted by Beth Jarrett and Shannon Boller representing many more

Worship Report
Debbie Smeaton (Interim Worship Leader)

The first half of this past year, led by Diane Carlson in the position of Minister of Worship, marked a period of stability in
scheduling, development of worship leaders, deliberate and thoughtful celebrations of special church events, as well as

time committed to evaluating and improving sound and media equipment. We are thankful for all that Diane has poured
into our worship ministry, and thankful that she is continuing to contribute her time and expertise in music and worship
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in a volunteer capacity. Over the past months, we have been blessed by Diane’s gifts, and we continue to be inspired by
her passion to inspire deeper relationship with Christ.

Since the time that Diane left on personal leave and her subsequent resignation, | have coordinated the schedule and
support for worship leaders and media operators. We have all enjoyed gifts and worship leadership from our regulars as
well as some new leaders, and we have been able to apply some creativity to special services. We've also been able to
develop a deeper volunteer list for media operators, and have started work on troubleshooting some of our media
challenges. This will likely result in purchases of some much-needed equipment to ease some of the stressors on our
volunteers in the back booth.

In recent weeks, several key meetings have allowed us to plan together regarding how we will meet the leadership
needs in the upcoming months. As we plan forward, we will be attempting to develop worship services that focus on
praise and adoration of our Creator, which is not always about music, and develop the gifts of those who have been
called to worship ministries.

There are a couple of unaddressed gaps which will remain gaps without a staff person to address them. These include
the following:

e From day to day, there are needs {personal and administrative) that are being forgotten, dropped and ignored.
This will continue with the current arrangement.

e The church would benefit from a worship planning and coordinating committee (or team) led by someone who
has time to make it a meaningful productive group. This type of work is beyond the capacity of a volunteer to
manage, in addition to the other things that need to happen.

e Abudget that is forward thinking implies that there is someone in place to implement the forward thoughts. Eg.
What if we put money in place for worship team development, or musicianship development, or bringing in
guests, etc. Who would make those things happen?

e Ashort-term, stop-gap arrangement to meet immediate scheduling needs cannot meaningfully sustain or
develop our worship ministries or our worship leaders over the long term.

I am grateful for the innumerable generous contributions of time and talent that are a regular weekly occurrence in our
worship ministries. God is in control of our-extended short-term challenges, and He shows His grace every day. We are
blessed.

Debbie Smeaton
Interim Worship Coordinator

CARE Team Report
Pastor Brian Krushel

Our church’s CARE Team members are Debbie Breker, John and Margaret Bruneau, Doug and Darlene Ezeard,
Nancy Howard, Roger and Fay Ostrosky, Dyann Schultz, and Randy and Melanie Simmet. These dear folks go
about their ministry in very quiet, unassuming, and often unseen ways. Some of the ways they provide basic
pastoral care include hospital and home visitation, crisis response, life-passages (births, deaths, major
milestones like significant birthdays and anniversaries, serving communion, relocations, praying with
congregants, sending cards, following up on newcomers, and so on.) Our CARE Team suffered a major loss this
past year with the untimely death of John Howard. After having taken a break from the CARE Team ministry,
Doug and Darlene Ezeard graciously agreed to return to our Team. The CARE Team is gifted in a variety of
ways in order to Care, Affirm, Restore, and Encourage congregational members. Please don’t hesitate to
request a call or visit from your CARE Team. They love to serve.
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Bible Snoops Report

Nola Hutchinson
(Sunday Morning Bible Time for Children ages 3-11)

| have been the coordinator for our Bible Snoops program, a time of learning for our children, ages three through 11,
following the morning worship service, from approximately 11:15 until noon.

Our Bible Snoops team consisted of Donnalyn Froese (who recently stepped away from this ministry when she began
her service with the First Church of God in Edmonton), Carolyn Hartman, and June Johns as teachers; Teresa Gratrix
served as a classroom helper, and Rebekah Boller was a junior helper.

This year we have begun a study of the Old Testament, using Egermeier’s Bible Story Book and it’s companion,
Egermeier’s Fun Family Devotions, 52 Interactive Devotions from the Old Testament as our key resources. As teachers,
we felt it important to be providing a good grounding in God’s Word, beginning with the Old Testament and then
eventually moving through the New Testament. We aim to create a safe, welcoming and interesting environment and
experience for the children, presenting God’s Word in a clear, simple and engaging manner.

We have 23 students who are registered attenders. There have also been several guests attending over the course of
the year. The average monthly attendance in children’s Sunday School since September 2015 is as follows:

September: 13
October: 15
November: 11
December: 11
January: 11
February: 12
March: 12
April: 13

The average attendance for 30 Sundays so far is 12 children per week.
Thank you for the opportunity to serve in this area.

Respectfully submitted,
Nola Hutchinson

MISSION Planning Report

“We live to be transformed by the Christ who makes our every encounter count.”

God calls His people to serve in a wide variety of settings, and it is our desire to enable all God’s people to use their
talents/gifts for God’s people in God’s service for God’s glory. Opinions vary widely on how this should be accomplished.
Some believe the local setting is THE place to serve. Others believe very strongly in the transformational experience of
short term mission experiences. Some understand “mission” to be a work project. Still others stress the relational aspect
of mission. And of course, the traditional sending model of full-time career cross-cultural missionaries is on the hearts of
many.
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